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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175 

 cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com 

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Sr. Saverio Masotto Sr. 
 

 

Captian Billy Moore (physical health problems) – Frank Faecke’s Friend 

Fred Navarro (healing)     Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar (parkinsons)     Mario Bica – (paralysis) 

Jim Chavez     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing)     Bob Marsh (recovering from heart valve surgery)      
    

 

Krissy Norred (cancer) – Ken PGK  & Kay Peterson’s Niece 

Bob Kronenberg (cancer) – Ken PGK & Kay Peterson’s Friend 

Bishop Brown (cancer) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Friend 

John Brunner (stroke causing lost vision in one eye & hospitalized to save vision in other eye) 

 – Frank Faecke’s Friend 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer)) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alvarez (cancer) –Michele Magyar’s Sister      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     

Tom Gillman (cancer), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

Shelly Marks (breast cancer) – Family & Friends of John Oliver       

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski (recovering from blood clot surgery) 

Carol (recovering from breast cancer & needs hip surgery, Also a couple of days ago fell  

down stairs And broke he collarbone, her wrist, several of her ribs and possibly 

 Broke her ankle) – Bob Marsh’s Wife 
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 
 

Brother Knights, 

 

 This month is a month where we reflect on gratitude for the love and blessings God has 

shown us, through family, friends and acquaintances.   We are especially grateful for the ultimate 

sacrifice that Jesus Christ, our Lord and Savior, gave to remove our sins by his crucifixion and 

resurrection.   In that spirit, I would like to personally thank all the Knights who participated in our 

service and spiritual activities for the month of October:  for the HOPE food distributions, the setup 

and audio help for the outdoor Masses, help with funeral masses, for participating in online and 

livestream rosaries, for showing up at the Rosary for Life, and for helping with the Pennies from 

Heaven drive and attending the Fr. Michael J. McGivney Beatification events.  I'd also like to thank 

you for your efforts to earn the Star Council Award for our chapter.  Your gracious service is being 

noticed and appreciated in the parish. 

 

 Another reason to be thankful is for our founder Fr. Michael J. McGivney who we just 

celebrated his beatification. Fr. McGivney was a visionary who worked closely with Catholic men to 

show that you could be a good Catholic and a good American citizen.  He had a keen sense of the 

layman's vocation, needs and potential contributions and drew people into the life and activities of 

the parish.  This led Fr. McGivney to found the Knights of Columbus in 1882.  The order's first 

principles were Unity and and Charity:  "Unity in order to gain strength to be charitable to each other 

in benevolence..."  Principles of Fraternity and Patriotism were added later.  Because of his 

pioneering efforts, we have the privilege to service the church, which is the Body of Christ, in a 

faithful manner. 

 

 November brings to us a new month and season of service opportunities.  We will be 

assisting the Faithful Family Ministry on November 14th by grilling burgers and dogs for a parish 

movie night.  We will still help with HOPE food distributions, outdoor Mass setup and weekly on 

line rosaries.  Keep your eye open for more Faith in Action events this month as well, which might 

include Into the Breach, Habitat for Humanity, Special Olympics (torch run shirts) and other 

programs.  I'm available for questions as well. 
 

[The  message continued on page 6] 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October Meeting 

                          $40.00 

Emiliano Pama 

 

December Meeting = $50.00 

  

 



 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 

 
 

          What Do You Choose? 
 

 If you’re thinking about Thanksgiving Day and wondering what you have to be thankful for, 

you’re not alone. 2020 has been a difficult year for a lot of us and everyone has been touched in one 

way or another by Covid 19. Some have lost family members and others are told stay inside, wear 

your mask and remember to social distance. If you’re over 65 they say get help for anything that you 

need outside your home. Surgeries have been put off because hospitals priority is Covid cases. 

Family and friends have cancelled get togethers, and church gatherings have been canceled we can’t 

even gather in our churches for prayer and praise with our church community. 

   

 Take a deep breath. This year is a little more intense than some in the past but our troubles 

have never taken time off for the holidays. Don’t let anything rob you of the joy of giving thanks. It’s 

not what’s in your pocket that you should be thankful for but what’s in your heart. Ephesians 5:20 

“Giving thanks always for all things to God the Father in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.” I 

Thessalonians 5:18 “In everything give thanks for this is the will of God.” If we practice giving 

thanks in all things, if we trust God in all things we can experience joy and peace even in these 

difficult times. Psalms 26:7 That I may proclaim with the voice of Thanksgiving, and tell of all your 

wondrous works. As I see it we have two choices. We can trust in God knowing He has everything 

under control, and continue living our lives in Faith and Joy. Or we can stop believing and live our 

lives in regret and sadness. I choose Ephesians 5:20 “Give Thanks always for all things.” 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

[The  continued from page 4] 

 

 Finally, I'd like your creative ideas on how we can celebrate the holidays safely with our 

brother Knights and families.  Please let me know what sounds like a good idea to spread fraternity 

and fellowship during the holidays.  Thank you once again for all your service and help to the 

Knights and to the parish.  I'm extremely blessed to have such a helpful and gracious chapter.  "Let 

not kindness and fidelity leave you; bind them around your neck; then you will win favor and good 

esteem before God and man." 

 

 May God richly bless you and your families 

  

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

 

  

                           

 

 

 

 

 

Nicholas Beadel 11/3 Jeff Giacomi 11/8 John Costa Jr. 11/9 

Eric Beaver 11/10 Chris Nsor 11/15 Joe Sanchez III 11/15 

Paul Benson 11/16 Ignacio Sanchez 11/16 Carl Heinz 11/19 

Rich Morin 11/19 Michael Mercer 11/20 Ariel Maningding 11/22 

Sam Glorioso 11/26 Louie Mercurio 11/28 Msr. Antonio Sudario 11/29 
 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Congratulations to Brother Emiliano Pama, an Honorary Life Member, whose name was 

drawn at our October Membership Meeting. Unfortunately Emiliano wasn’t present to win the $40, 

so next month’s drawing will be for $50. Be there for a chance to win. You do not even have to leave 

home. Several members were watching the Dodgers while attending our October meeting.  

As 2020 is quickly drawing to a close, please be on the lookout for the membership dues statement 

for 2021, which will be in the mail in mid-December. If you have had a change of address, or are not 

receiving Council Email, please send the updated information to me either by regular mail or email.  

Email is mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 We still have 90 members delinquent in their 2020 Dues, which is depriving our charities of 

$3,838.50.  We are a fraternal organization and we think of our members as our brothers, so we want 

to do all possible to avoid suspension.  If you are having difficulty paying your dues, please 

contact me or Rick Tkach, GK, as our Council now has an account funded by member donations to 

provide dues assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing. 

 

 A copy of Form 1728a individual worksheet for the Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity will 

be sent out via Email from “Knights of Columbus”. Please complete and return no later than January 

15th to our PO Box. Address is on pg1 of this bulletin. The Knights of Columbus is recognized as a 

fraternal benefit society under IRS Section 501(c) (8).  Data received from all Forms 1728 received 

by Supreme Council assist in maintaining compliance with the IRS, so every member’s input counts. 

 

 A special HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Ignacio Sanchez, our most senior member, who will be 

celebrating #97 on the 16th.  Give him a call at 714-527-7488 

 

 I hope to see you all at our November Zoom Member Meeting on the 18th. 
 

  

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 

Note: For more council activities pictures go to archives, choose various month’s 

bulletin’s then scroll down past the last page of the bulletin to view the posted pictures. 

 

 
 

 

 
  

  

1st DATLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS 

3rd “ELECTION DAY” 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

7th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

11th “VETERANS DAY” 

12th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

14th FAMILY MINISTRY MOVIE NIGHT – Movie with Hamburgers 

                                                                        & Hot Dogs 5:00PM 

18th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

26th “THANKSGIVING”  

 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

7th “PEARL HARBOR DAY” 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

10th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

16th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

25th “CHRISTMAS”  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

A TIME TO PRAY 

 

 On June 6, 1944, President Franklin D. Roosevelt spoke the following: “My fellow 

Americans: Last night, when I spoke with you about the fall of Rome, I knew at that moment that 

troops of the United States and our allies were crossing the Channel in another and greater operation. 

It has come to pass with success thus far. 

 

  “And so, in this poignant hour, I ask you to join with me in prayer....” This FDR D-Day 

Prayer (taken from D-Day Prayer-You Tube) went on to ask Almighty God to preserve our Republic, 

our religion, and our civilization, and to set free a suffering humanity. 

 

 I believe that we in the United States of America and throughout the world have been given 

a time to pray. COVID-19 has spread all over the world. Soon we will elect major leaders in the 

United States. Prayer is simply a conversation with God. Some have that conversation constantly; 

others not so often, or hardly at all. 

 

 In our parish, St. Irenaeus, we have that conversation often. On Saturday, October 10, 2020, 

a group of between twenty and thirty believers prayed a public rosary in Cypress, CA. Passing cars 

honked in agreement. Some others travelled from St. Irenaeus to Our Lady of Guadalupe Church in 

La Habra, CA for a public rosary that same day at high noon. On Tuesday, October 13, St. Irenaeus 

live streamed the rosary on You Tube at 10 a.m. 

 

 I think believers of different faiths are praying more these days. To me, those prayers are a 

sign of the times that this too is a “poignant hour,” just as President Roosevelt spoke of in his D-Day 

Prayer. 

 

 Granted, we are not involved in a world war now, only a worldwide pandemic. But there is a 

need to ask God to preserve our Republic, our religion, and our civilization and to set free a suffering 

humanity for future generations! 

  
 

May God bless you all, 

 
 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rick Tkach GK     Rolly Arenz PGK     Mike Mercer     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Frank Faecke     Jerome Costa     George Kubeck     Ken Peterson PGK     Dante Garcia     Jim Bowler 

Bill Serb III PGK     Dave Gallagher     Cesar Moremo     David Hallum     Brian Cota     Kevin Connell 

Mark McEniry     Anthony Bucag     Benjamin Servin     Bob Marsh     Dane Kane     Bill Mead 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

Thankful 

 As Thanksgiving approaches at the end of the month, I like to take stock of all the things I’m 

thankful for.  
 

 It‘s easy to say family and friends, those are blessings; and we sometimes take them for 

granted…but how about the little things in life. It might be that smile you get from person who hands 

you your cup of coffee in the morning, it may be relishing the crisp air on an autumn day.  It may be 

a simple stroll in the park marveling at God’s nature abounding. Maybe the joy of helping an older 

neighbor with a chore.  All little things to be thankful for. 
 

 When I think about helping older neighbors I often wonder just how many members have 

taken advantage of help that they might need as they age. Some won’t be able to do the simple 

activities of daily living. They’ll need assistance, and with our mobile society may not have a 

relative nearby to help.  That’s where our Knights of Columbus Long Term Care Insurance plan 

might help. 
 

 Many people don’t know how a long-term care insurance policy helps cover the costs of care 

when the policy holder has a chronic medical condition, a disability or a disorder such as 

Alzheimer’s disease. You can receive care in your home, a nursing home, an assisted living facility, 

or an adult day care center. 
 

 LTC insurance helps protect all those assets you’ve worked so hard for over the years:  your 

house, IRAs, savings, investments.  They could all be wiped out with even a short stay in a nursing 

home. The website: https://longtermcare.acl.gov/costs-how-to-pay/costs-of-care.html says that Home 

Health Care costs about $22/hour, Assisted Living Facilities about $4,245 per month and Nursing 

Home $85,000 per year.  More expensive areas of the country are more than that.  Without LTC 

insurance many families would face a serious financial crisis.  
  
 Most people aren’t eager to talk about long term care; but it’s important to have a plan.  

Many people want to wait until they are in their 60s or 70s before they start to consider long term 

care.  But at younger ages it’s more likely you can qualify…and the price is less expensive when 

you’re younger. 
   
[Continued on page 13]  
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[  continued from page12] 

 

 I can help design a plan to fit your needs…and your budget.  With that you can have peace 

of mind that you will get the care you need, when you need and where you want it. 
 

 Let’s talk and see how you can protect your assets. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 

Mark McEniry 

Field Agent 

Knights of Columbus Insurance 

(562) 493-3394   (562) 682-3394 cell 

mark.mceniry@KofC.org  

Website: http://markmceniry.com 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are still in shutdown due to the Covid-19. We have not seen many of our Brother 

Knights in person. We haven’t had a live membership meeting now since March. One of the points 

in our “Leave No Neighbor Behind” program is to keep in touch with our Brother Knights, 

especially those that are elderly and lives alone. I challenge everyone to call your brother knights, 

call those brother’s that you have recruited. If you can’t remember who they are, call me or our 

Worthy Financial Secretary Mike Mercer. We can send you a list.  

 

 The State Council is planning to hold an Exemplification of Charity, Unity and Fraternity on 

Saturday, November 21, 2020 at San Antonio de Padua Parish. This is conjunction with a 4th Degree 

Exemplification in the afternoon. Candidates attending the morning session can stay and become a 

4th Degree Knight in the afternoon. Anybody interested please call me or Brother Bobby Velasquez. 

This is an opportunity for any of your prospects to join an in-person exemplification. Start looking 

for young and older men to join our fraternal organization.  

 

Vivat Jesus! 
 

Membership Director 

Membership8599@gmail.com 

rollya@verizon.net 

562-708-0258 
 

mailto:mark.mceniry@KofC.org
http://markmceniry.com/
mailto:Membership8599@gmail.com
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Ken Peterson PGK- kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Rolly Areaz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794 

 Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


